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COMMERCIAL

SCIA-RID

EMULSIFIABLE CONCENTRATE

FOR USE IN MUSHROOM HOUSES

CAUTION        POISON

GUARANTEE : MALATHION .......... 500 g/L

PRECAUTION
KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

SEE SIDE PANEL FOR ADDITIONAL CAUTIONS

REGISTRATION NO. 18183
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

NET CONTENTS

MADE IN CANADA

KEM MFG. CANADA
660 CAMPOBELLO RD.,
MISSISSAUGA, ONTARIO

L5N 2L9

PLANTS : EUROPE/LATIN AMERICA/CARIBBEAN/CANADA/AFRICA/U.S.A.

MUSHROOM BEDS : For control of mites, phorid flies, sciarid
flies.  Use 25 to 40 mL of concentrate in 11 L of water per 100
m2 of bed area.  Apply immediately after picking.  Repeat about
twice per week or as required.  The same concentration may be
sprayed or painted on wooden surfaces in mushroom houses to the
point of run-off as needed.  Avoid spraying on bed surfaces when
time of application differs from that recommended for mushroom
beds.  Do not make application within 2 days of harvest.

PRECAUTIONS : KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  Harmful by
swallowing, inhalation or skin contact.  Avoid breathing spray
mist.  Avoid contact with skin.  Wash thoroughly after handling. 
Change contaminated clothing.  Do not contaminate food, feed
products, or water supplies.  Do not treat dairy barns.



FIRST AID : In case of exposure to Malathion, move patient from
area and remove all contaminated clothing.  Wash all exposed skin
with soap and water.  If in eyes, flush with water for 15 minutes
and get medical attention.  If breathing is weak or irregular
give artificial respiration.  Get prompt medical attention.  If
swallowed, give patient 1-2 glasses of water and cause vomiting
by giving a dose of ipecac or by inducing vomiting by inserting a
finger down the throat.  DO NOT TRY TO CAUSE VOMITING IF PATIENT
IS UNCONSCIOUS OR IN A CONVULSIVE STATE.  Get prompt medical
attention.

TOXICOLOGY : Symptoms of poisoning include headache, weakness,
sweating, giddiness, blurred vision, nausea, abdominal cramps,
diarrhea, and discomfort in chest.  Atropine is antidotal.  Give
2 to 4 mg of atropine sulphate intramuscularly or intravenously
immediately and every hour as required until pupil dilate.

DISPOSAL PROCEDURES : Malathion breaks down rapidly in the
presence of water and alkaline materials.  Containers and
spillages can be readily decontaminated by the use of Javex or
lye, or washing soaps containing sodium hydroxide.  Residues of
Malathion can be buried in a suitable disposal area by first
putting down a layer of soda ash or hydrated lime and by pouring
in the Malathion, adding another layer of soda ash or lime and by
pouring a mixture of Javex and water, then filling in the hole. 
The amount of lime and Javex would be dependent upon the amount
of Malathion encountered.  Empty container can be filled with lye
or strong soap detergent solution and left to stand for 24 hours.
After washing, dispose of solution in a lime bed.  Crush and bury
the containers.

NOTICE TO USER : This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER : Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the
terms set out on the label and subject thereto.  The buyer
assumes the risk to persons or property arising from the use or
handling of this product and accepts the product on that
condition.

FOR INDUSTRIAL USE ONLY
 NOT FOR RESALE
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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